

ÔN TẬP KT GIỮA KỲ 2 (1) – TA 10 CŨ

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

- Question 1. A. newspaper B. understand C. volunteer D. interact
Question 2. A. public B. disease C. needle D. cancer

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- Question 3. A. contestant B. fan C. collapse D. balance
Question 4. A. homemaker B. honor C. honesty D. hour

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

- Question 5. While I looked for my mobile phone, I remembered that I had left it at Jenny's house.
A. my B. looked C. Jenny's D. had left

- Question 6. The Internet helps us to interact _____ people all around the world.
A. on B. in C. with D. of

- Question 7. The Healthy Eating Pyramid shows that you should eat much foods from its bottom part.
A. shows B. eat C. its D. much

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word/phrase CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word in each of the following questions.

- Question 8. Your room is so cluttered. You should tidy it up immediately.
A. messy B. clean C. confined D. unique

- Question 9. There is evidence that acupuncture can ease pain.
A. promote B. boost C. stop D. cause

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer that best completes each of the following questions.

- Question 10. A film which is made by photographing a series of changing drawings is called a
A. drama B. cartoon C. comedy D. documentary

- Question 11. The teacher turned up after we _____ for him for over 30 minutes.
A. waited B. was waiting C. have waited D. had waited

- Question 12. Let's pray for those who are not so fortunate as ourselves - the sick, the old, and the
A. needed B. needy C. needing D. need

- Question 13. Now, everybody, stop _____ and listen to me please.
A. talk B. to talk C. talking D. talked

- Question 14. The press did not mention the _____ of the damage caused by the recent floods.
A. quality B. range C. extent D. amount

- Question 15. If enough precaution had been taken, the acupuncture treatment _____ him.
A. could have rescued B. will rescue C. could rescue D. would have rescue

- Question 16. Mathew was forced _____ from his position of the manager due to his serious illness.
A. resigning B. being resigned C. to resign D. to be resigned

- Question 17. The water supply of this mountainous village has failed to _____ average purity requirements.
A. meet B. keep C. hold D. hit

- Question 18. Many students at my school took part in providing education _____ disadvantaged children in rural and mountainous areas.
A. of B. with C. to D. for

- Question 19. Our class _____ a trip to the countryside 2 weeks ago.
A. had B. have C. are having D. have had

- Question 20. The Phat Diem cathedral _____ with sparkling snowflakes and colored lights to celebrate Christmas.
A. has been decorating B. was decorated C. are decorated D. will decorate

- Question 21. Tom said that he _____ with a friend at 9 o'clock the night before.

- A. is staying B. had been staying C. was staying D. has been staying

Read the passage carefully and choose the correct answer for these following questions.

FOOD AROUND THE WORLD

It isn't amazing how much time we spend talking about food? "Have you ever eaten ...?", "What do you have for lunch?" and so on. And yet, when you travel from one country to another, you find that people have quite different feelings about food. People often feel that what they eat is normal, and what other people eat is strange and silly. In most parts of Asia, for example, no meal is complete without rice. In England, people eat potatoes every day. In the Middle East, bread is the main part of every meal. Eating becomes a habit which is difficult to change. Americans like to drink a lot of orange juice and coffee. The English drink tea four or five times a day. Australians drink large amounts of beer and the French drink wine every day.

The sorts of meat people like to eat also differ from one country to another. Horse meat is thought to be delicious in France. In Hong Kong, some people enjoy eating snakes. New Zealanders eat sheep, but never eat goat meat. The Japanese don't like to eat sheep meat because of its smell, but they enjoy eating raw fish. So it seems that although eating is a topic that we can talk about for hours, there is a little common sense in what we say about it. People everywhere enjoy what they have always eaten, and there is very little we can do to change our eating habit.

Question 22. What is the main idea of the text?

- A. People have the same feelings about food.
B. People think about food differently.
C. People think that no meal is perfect without rice.

Question 23. According to the writer, where is bread the main food?

- A. In Asia B. In Japan C. In Middle East

Question 24. Which of these people drink wine every day?

- A. Americans B. Australians C. The French

Question 25. Which is popular food in Japan?

- A. Fish B. Horse meat C. Goat meat

Question 26. How does the writer conclude about our eating habit?

- A. Our eating habit is difficult to change.
B. People everywhere enjoy eating new food.
C. We can change our eating habit easily.

I. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|------------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|
| 1. A. pass ed | B. watch ed | C. play ed | D. wash ed |
| 2. A. pr ou d | B. ab ou t | C. ar ou nd | D. w ou ld |
| 3. A. m ar ket | B. dep ar t | C. c ar d | D. sc ar e |
| 4. A. entr a nce | B. p a ddy | C. b a mboo | D. b a nyan |
| 5. A. pr o blem | B. l o ve | C. b o x | D. h o bby |

II. Choose the best answer from the four options given (marked A, B, C, D) to complete each sentence.

6. My house _____ - in 1986.
A. is built B. was building C. was built D. has been built
7. The doctor _____ me not to stay up too late at night.
A. advised B. suggested C. insisted D. forced
8. Tomorrow we'll go to Noi Bai Airport to meet Maryam, _____ comes from Malaysia.
A. who B. whom C. whose D. that
9. His house looks very large and beautiful. It is _____ house.
A. a seven-room B. a seven-rooms C. seven room D. seven rooms
10. If you get up early, you _____ late.
A. weren't B. wouldn't be C. aren't D. won't be
11. It's very hot today. I wish I _____ on the beach now.
A. am B. was C. were D. had been
12. When he lived in the city, he _____ to the theater twice a week.

- A. uses to go B. has gone C. used to go D. was going
13. My father asked us _____ too much time playing computer games.
A. not to spending B. did not spend
C. not to spend D. to not spend
14. Hoai can not remember the name of the restaurant _____ she ate her favorite roasted duck.
A. which B. whose C. whom D. where
15. If I were a flower, I _____ a sunflower.
A. was B. were C. will be D. would be
16. Nobody went to the party, _____-?
A. does he B. do they C. didn't they D. did they
17. It is nearly 3 months _____ he visited his parents.
A. while B. during C. since D. when
18. _____ population is another unpleasant result we have to solve.
A. Increased B. Increasing C. The increase D. To increase
19. If we _____ enough time, we'll study this exercise more carefully.
A. will have B. have C. had D. would
20. What would you do, if you _____ a UFO?
A. see B. saw C. would see D. had seen

III. Identify the underlined word/ phrase (A or B, C, D) need correcting to become an exact one.

21. The picture (A) was painting (B) by (C) Michael last year (D).
22. There's (A) the woman (B) who she (C) sold me (D) the handbag.
23. Mr. Smith (A) is going to buy (B) a new Japanese (C) car, doesn't he (D)?
24. I met (A) a lot of interesting (B) people while (C) I was studying at (D) Ho Chi Minh City.
25. If (A) I were you (B) , I didn't (C) buy that expensive (D) car.

IV. Read the following passage, then choose the correct answer to questions.

I went to Australia on a student program last year and I like to (26) _____ you about it. I was very (27) _____ when I knew I was going to Australia because I had never been there before. I didn't think about the problems of speaking English (28) _____ I meet my host family. At first I couldn't communicate with them because my English was so bad. All the five years I had been learning English wasn't much used at all (29) _____ we didn't have real practice at school. Even though my grammar was good, my pronunciation wasn't. My problem is (30) _____ "l" and "r". For example, Australian people often asked "What do you eat in Vietnam?" I wanted to tell them that we eat rice, but they didn't understand when I said "We eat lice"...

26. A. say B. tell C. talk D. speak
27. A. exciting B. excites C. excited D. excite
28. A. after B. until C. when D. while
29. A. although B. even C. because D. so
30. A. pronouncing B. speaking C. reading D. telling

I. Choose the word that has stress pattern different from that of the other words.

- Câu 1: A. release B. about C. travel D. increase
Câu 2: A. repeat B. working C. doctor D. summer

II. Find mistakes.

- Câu 3: Your house(A) should repair(B) soon because it is (C)in bad condition (D)now.
Câu 4: Her mother, whom(A)she depended in(B), said she would support (C) her unconditionally (D).
Câu 5: My mother (A) always have (B) too much (C) to talk (D) about.
Câu 6: Up to now(A), the road leading(B) to the city center has been(C) upgrading (D)for a months
Câu 7: For years, elephants were hunted (A) for food and ivory, and as a result theirs (B) numbers (C) have been greatly (D) reduced

III. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the other words.

- Câu 8: A. teaches B. finishes C. mixes D. lives
Câu 9: A. contract B. language C. cancel D. image
Câu 10: A. cleaned B. started C. tried D. designed
Câu 11: A. country B. city C. cook D. communicate

IV. Choose the word that best fits each of the blanks in the following passage.

Cuc Phuong, the first (12).....park in Vietnam, was officially opened in 1960. it is located 160 km south west of Hanoi (13)..... Ninh Binh, Hoa Binh and Thanh Hoa provinces. The 200 square kilometre park (14).....tourists and scientists alike. In 2002, nearly 100,000 visitors made (15)..... way to Cuc Phuong. Many come to see the work being done to protect endangered species. According to scientists, there are about 2,000 different species of flora and 450 species (16).... fauna. Cuc Phuong National Park has many caves. Quen Voi, also part of the park, is where Nguyen Hue's army was stationed before it made its surprise attack on Thang Long and defeated the Quing invaders in the spring of 1789. Cuc Phuong is also (17).... to the Muong ethnic minority, who live mainly on bee keeping and farming.

Câu 12: A. national B. established C. eco- D. beautiful

Câu 13: A. near B. sharing C. spanning D. between

Câu 14: A. contains B. traps C. attacks D. attracts

Câu 15: A. each B. its C. their D. no

Câu 16: A. in B. of C. beside D. on

Câu 17: A. home B. family C. accomodation D. province

V. Read the following passage and choose the best answer.

London, which is the capital city of the United Kingdom, was founded by the Romans in 43 AD. It has a population of about 7 million. Situated in Southern England, on the River Thames, the city covers an area of 1610 square kilometers.

London is famous for many things. Tourists come from all over the world to visit **its** historic buildings, such as St. Paul's Cathedral, and the Houses of Parliament. They also come to visit its theatres, its museums and its many shops. The most famous shop is Harrods, where you can buy almost anything.

The best thing about London is the parks. There are five of them in the city centre. They cover a large area of the city, and are ideal places for people to get away from the noisy and busy city life, and relax.

18. What does the word "its" in the second paragraph refer to?

A. London's B. United Kingdom's C. River Thames' D. Northern England's

19. What is the most famous shop in London?

A. Houses of Parliament B. St. Paul's Cathedral
C. Harrods D. Thames

20. How many parks are there in the city centre of London?

A. 5 B. 3 C. 10 D. 7

21. By whom was London founded?

A. The British B. The Greeks C. The Romans D. The English

22. Approximately, how many inhabitants are there in London?

A. seventeen million B. four million C. seven million D. three million

VI. Choose the sentence - A, B, C or D - which is closest in meaning to the printed one.

Câu 23: She tends to lose her temper for no reason.

- A. She has no reason so she loses her temper.
- B. She easily gets angry when there is a reason.
- C. She has no reason for tending to lose her temper.
- D. She often gets angry for no reason.

Câu 24: He seemed very reluctant to take my advice.

- A. He seemed quite willing to take my advice.
- B. It seemed he was not willing to take my advice.
- C. He seemed very anxious to take my advice.
- D. It seemed he was not ready to give me advice.

Câu 25: Scarcely had the man left when the bomb exploded.

- A. The bomb went off because of the man.
- B. The bomb had exploded before the man left.
- C. No sooner had the man left than the bomb exploded.
- D. The man left and had the bomb exploded.

VII. Choose the best answer.

Câu 26: Pop music always cheer mewhenever I feel bad.

- A. on B. up C. in D. for

Câu 27: Everglades national park is a sub-tropical in the USA.

- A. wild B. wilden C. wildened D. wilderness

Câu 28: A: Which one do you like? B: I like one of the two.

- A. the bigger B. biggest C. bigger D. the biggest

Câu 28: Watch out! There is a cartoward us.

- A. runs B. is running C. running D. ran

Câu 30: I feltwhen hearing that news.

- A. terrible B. terrifying C. terribly D. terricolous

Câu 31: If you hadn't helped, weour tasks.

- A. couldn't have finished B. wouldn't finish C. will finished D. finished

Câu 32: music is played during.....all important events.

- A. almost B. mostly C. most D. every

Câu 33: If Iyou yeasterday, I would have told you about that girl.

- A. saw B. was seeing C. had seen D. had had

Câu 34: Keep away that dog! It is very

- A. endanger B. danger C. dangerous D. endangered

Câu 35: Each of the guests a bunch of flowers.

- A. is given B. are given C. give D. were given

Câu 36: Sea animals fall different groups.

- A. for B. into C. in D. to

Câu37: We should protect plants and animals of the sea to keep its

- A. resource B. energy C. existance D. biodiversity

Câu 38: Plants play an important in the natural circulation of water.

- A. role B. section C. act D. area

Câu 39: Vitamin C by the human body. It gets into the blood stream quickly.

- A. absorbs easily B. is easily absorbed C. is easily absorbing D. absorbed easily

Câu 40: If I had known you were coming, I you at the station.

- A. would had met B. had met C. would have met D. have met

Câu 41: If I the competition last month, I on a world cruise.

- A. win-will go B. won-would go
C. had won – would have gone D. won – would have gone

Câu 42: This is the first national park to be in our country.

- A. organized B. set C. established D. found

Câu 43: Many sea animals are at due to hunting and water pollution.

- A. less B. death C. risk D. danger

Câu44: are you going to buy a new cassette recorder for?

- A. Why B. What C. whose purpose D. How often

Câu 45: Bill: It's time for me to say goodbye now. Bull: Bye.

- A. Take care! B. Long time no see. C. It's a shame! D. That's right.

Câu 46: Jill: Thanks for helping me to overcome the difficulty. Jack:

- A. No worries! B. Needless to say. C. Me too! D. Why don't?

Câu 47: The villagers had to work hard in the fields all day and could hardly ends meet.

- A. make B. let C. work D. do

Câu 48: He said he didn't enjoy with the man at the party at all.

- A. talked B. to talk C. being talked D. talking

Câu 49: Because the first pair of pants did not fit properly, he asked for

- A. others one B. the others ones C. another pair D. another pants

Câu 50: NCoV is a really disease.

- A. crucial B. fatal C. special D. potential

----- HẾT -----